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	 The Lynde and Harry Bradley Foundation



   from Cynthia Friauf

September 11, 2010

Mike,

The attached spreadsheet shows how we are calculating the grant amount for distribution out of Sarah’s contribution.  Performance is actual through July.  Based on an estimate the grant amount is $1,677,216.  
According to the agreement with Sarah, we may reduce the grant by reasonable expenses.  We calculated expenses based on an actual expense allocation vs. a set rate.  We’ve allocated salaries only. Right now, that seems to be where most of our expenses are occurring in the administration of the funds and grants.  We did not allocate miscellaneous overhead such as depreciation, office space, etc.  The result of our allocation method is a modest administrative fee compared to what community foundations would charge.  Community foundations typically charge 1 basis point, which would be around $300,000 per year.  One basis point, or even one-half of this, seems unjustifiable for the work associated with her contribution.  It may make sense to review the direct allocation methodology after we have several periods of experience in administration.  Historical information may give us enough data to set a flat rate for ease of administration.  
The Foundation’s grant budget is calculated using a 9/30 ending period.  Based on that we will update the schedule through this September to arrive at the grant for distribution from this fund as part of the overall budget process.  

I would like your comments regarding on what I proposed above.  
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